
Priory News 15th July 2022 

Dear Parents, 

As the school year comes to an end, this will be our last newsletter 

of the school year.  

It’s been a year of great change—and it’s hard to believe that we 

had many restrictions in place throughout the year, with this term 

opening up even more. This has been great—and we have really 

enjoyed welcoming parents back into school much more. We hope 

you have enjoyed coming in too! 

We have made some adjustments to the final week of term—with 

the hot weather forecast. Please read the newsletter carefully 

about this. 

Finally, our Year 6 children will be moving on to secondary school 

at the end of the coming week. They have already had to show 

great resilience and adaptability during the last couple of years, 

and we have been proud of their hard work. We wish them the 

very best for their next stage of education. 

May I take this opportunity to wish you all a relaxing summer     

holiday and look forward to seeing you again on 5th September. 

Mrs Keefe 

Diary Dates  

Year 6 Play—DATE CHANGED 20th July 

Year 6 Leaver’s Afternoon Event 20th  July 

End of Summer Term 21st July 

Autumn Term Starts 5th September 

  

Hot Weather Plans 

Monday and Tuesday are forecast to be very hot, and as 

such, we have put the following plans into place: 

• The Year 6 Play has been moved to Wednesday 

evening. 

• Children can wear PE kit to school (please do not 

send them in sweatshirts) on Monday and     

Tuesday. 

• Please ensure your child brings a filled water 

bottle, a sun hat, and sun-cream. We have    

water in classrooms that these can be refilled 

from during the day. 

• Break and Lunchtime will be inside. 

• Blinds are kept closed throughout the day. 

• Windows are opened early before school. 

• We will be keeping lights switched off.  

• No PE lessons will take place on Monday or   

Tuesday. 

• Classes in upstairs classrooms have alternative 

spaces to use downstairs as temperatures      

increase. 

• We have three rooms that are air-conditioned 

that we will be making use of. 

• The ground floor classrooms tend to remain 

much cooler and so, classes will remain in their 

own room if downstairs. 

Year 6 Enterprise Scheme in Maths 

The Year 6 children have been involved in an enterprise scheme 

in maths lessons. Working on a business plan, they have been 

surveyed the rest of the school for demand, and then sold their 

products over the course of the last weeks. 

There has been a lot of learning—discovering what has been 

successful, and what has been less successful too. 

Well done to all the children on this project. 

Uniform Policy 

Thank-you to everyone who gave us their thoughts during 

our consultation on our Uniform Policy. 

The policy has now been ratified by the governing body and 

the following changes have been agreed: 

• The only item of uniform we would request has the 

school logo on is the red sweatshirt / jumper. A plain 

red jumper is also acceptable. 

• PE kit uniform is a red t-shirt and navy shorts.  

• Children will change for PE again and not wear their 

PE kit to school. 

• We will continue to promote passing on of uniform, 

and request donations of second-hand uniform to 

pass on to families. 

Please all keep safe in the hot weather.  

Enjoy the final days of the Summer Term. See you on 5th 

September. 


